COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, October 11, 2014
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), William F. Maier, Vernice D. Cowell, Elise L. Fitzsimmons, Nancy J. Fishell, and, Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate) and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: Dennis B. Guerri.
Public Present: Phil Wheeler.
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Mr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:04 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Hearing no response, he dispensed with the remainder of the reading, noting that[image: image1.png]


 everyone present acknowledged that they were familiar with the procedural provisions of the OML. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Mr. Lerner stated that he was aware that Heather Hunt will recorded the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Mr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Mr. Ronzio stated that agendas for the meeting are on the table. He distributed copies to those in attendance.
1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None.   

2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from Previous Meetings – 
a. Minutes of August 9th - Mr. Lerner suggested minor changes, committee members concurred. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the minutes as amended, Ms. Cowell seconded; Amended minutes are approved unanimously.
b. Minutes of August 27th- Approval of Minutes tabled until next month.
c. Minutes of September 13th- Approval of Minutes tabled until next month. 
3.  Dam Management –
a. Big and Little Robin – Erosion Control Barrier Removal - Mr. Lerner stated that the mowing contractor did not mow all of the vegetation on the Big Robin Berm to the water's edge because of the erosion control barrier. He noted that as a result he did some of the work including removal of the erosion control barrier on his own. He stated that the work was very laborious and then suggested that the district needed to include removal of all of the remaining erosion control barriers in the 2015 spring/summer mowing contract. Committee members agreed. Mr. Taylor made a motion to include erosion control barrier removal in next spring's bid package, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded; Unanimous Approval.

b. Big Robin Flashboards - Mr. Lerner reported that the boards would be removed from the spillway next Tuesday. Mr. Lerner stated that are traditionally taken out on Columbus Day. Mr. Lerner suggest that this be posted this on the website, to give everyone a couple of days notice.

c. Little Robin Spillway flashboard modifications - Mr. Lerner noted that the Office of Dam Safety had approved Root Engineering’s design but that there would not be enough time to completed the work done prior to September 30th out of water work requirement, so the work will be deferred until next spring. Committee members discussed and agreed. 

d. Little Robin Gate Installation Locks  - Mr. Lerner stated the Little Robin spillway fence and gates have been installed. Mr. Ronzio suggested that the district purchase locks that are keyed together for all of the gates. Committee members agreed.
e.  Lancelot Lake Spillway Outlet  & Right-of-Way Topographic Survey - Mr. Ronzio reported that Hill Engineering is planning to have a crew in the filed next week and this project is a work in progress. 

f. Lancelot Dam - Maps and Study - Easement Status - Mr. Ronzio stated that both of the properties below Lancelot Dam were acquired by the Town in different ways, therefore it expected that different methods for their acquisition. Mr. Ronzio assured the committee that Attorney Goodman is working with the town’s attorney and hopefully the land acquisition will take place in the near future.  

g. USDA Status Loan Report - Mr. Lerner reported that the district continued to turn in more and more paperwork. Mr. Ronzio noted that the closing is still set for October 23rd and that everything appears to be on target to meet that date.
Fireside Lane - Wheeler property Status - Fee Interest – Mr. Lerner asked to modify the agenda as he wished to discuss this topic next. Committee members agreed. Mr. Wheeler approached the committee and asked what the district planned to do regarding the right-of-way know as Fireside Lane. Mr. Lerner stated that this has become a somewhat complicated legal matter. He explained that the district’s attorney had informed him that Mr. Wheeler had a fee interest in the property, but he further stated that because this is something he did not fully understand himself it should be explained properly to Mr. Wheeler by his own legal counsel. Mr. Ronzio briefly explained that is right-of-way goes back to the way the original developer laid out the subdivision and the roads within it and stipulated deeded right to all property owners within the community to pass and repass over all of the various right-of-ways.  Mr. Ronzio noted that this matter would have to be settled between the two parties through their respective attorneys. Mr. Ronzio stated that once the negotiations process begins it most likely would need to be discussed in Executive Session. Committee members discussed this Open Meeting Law process and agreed to have the respective attorneys contact one another to begin the discussion. Mr. Lerner assured that Mr. Wheeler that the prudential committee would do everything that it can legally do, to be accommodating during this process. Mr. Lerner reiterated that it is everyone best interest to resolve this very complicated legal matter. Committee members along with Mr. Wheeler acknowledged that this matter would eventually be presented to the proprietors at the next Annual Meeting for their approval. Mr. Wheeler thanked the committee for their cooperation and left the meeting.  
4. Lake Management - 

a. Beach Water Testing - Final Report - Mr. Maier reported that Housatonic Basin Sampling and Testing has not yet provided him with a final report or a final invoice.

b. Lancelot Beach - Maid Marian Lane issue - Mr. Ronzio stated that there was a recent issue with a Becket fire truck in that it came so close to the bank along the water's edge near Lancelot Beach that it slipped down the embankment and almost end up in the water. Mr. Ronzio stated that this is really a Road District issue because the embankment is part of the road. He confirmed that Hill Engineers had just surveyed this area and the Maid Marian Lane right-of-way extends well into Lancelot Lake at this point. He assured the committee that Shep Evans, the Town of Becket’s Conservation Agent, was aware of this matter and had been very diligent bringing this matter to the attention of the SFRMD. Mr. Ronzio remarked that the lake districts’ recent topographical survey plan might be helpful to the Road District. He proposed that the prudential committee should consider giving them a copy rather than have them spend money to prepare their own survey plan. Ms. Fitzsimmons agreed, and stated that since both districts basically have the same taxpayer base, it makes sense to not incur additional costs. Mr. Taylor made a motion to share the survey with the Road District, making it available to the Road District's Engineer, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded; Motion is unanimously approved.  

c. Aquatic Control Program/Mechanical Weed Cutter - Mr. Maier shared a recent article, which outlined what had happened to date regarding the chemical treatment of Buckley Dunton Lake. Mr. Ronzio shared the perspective of both parties involved in the conflict as it has unfolded in the conservation commission hearings and the press. Mr. Maier explained that this related directly to the proposed mechanical weed-harvesting program that he is proposing for implementation in the Lake District. Bill felt the committee needed to discuss what degree of liability that want to take on and he suggest that Attorney Goodman take a closer look at this. Committee members discussed the additional cost that would have to be added to the current liability policy.  Bill stated that the district only needed the added coverage to insure an operator for four months of the year. He believed that if this could be done it would reduce the quoted premium. Ms. Fitzsimmons advised that from her experience in the insurance industry the district should pursue asking for a reduction in the premium given. Committee members next discussed what vehicle would be pulling the trailer as this would need to be decided prior to the policy being written. Committee members discussed and agreed that the trailer should be registered in the state of Massachusetts. Mr. Taylor made a motion to insure the trailer and cutter as long as costs remain under $3,000, Ms. Fish ell seconds motion; Motion passed unanimously. Lastly, the committee members discussed insuring Steve Rosenthal in his role as Superintendent of Boats and Beaches when he patrols the lakes. 
Mr. Maier stated that all the fragmites found in the lakes by Aquatic controls Technology has been treated. He noted that ACT has given him a price quote of under $9,000 for the next survey and treatment season. 

5. Beach and Boat Management -
a. Beach Mowing, Grooming and Sand Rejuvenation - Mr. Lerner noted that the district will move ahead with doing this next spring/summer and it should be included in the bid package prior to March. 

b. Removal - Mr. Ronzio advises this has been done.

c. Beach Access Signing and Gating - Mr. Lerner stated that the Fireside Lane gate has been installed and the beach name signage is ready to be emplaced.

d. Beach Name Sign Post - Mr. Ronzio stated they do have the signs, but no posts were ordered. Mr. Ronzio suggested the district could purchase 4 x 4 pressure treated wooden post, or utilize a tree if one is nearby the beach entrance. The committee decided to place the signs on nearby trees where possible and purchase wooden posts for the remainder. 
e. Will Scarlet Boat Ramp - Mr. Ronzio noted that the new somewhat loosely compacted ramp material is now firmly in place. Mr. Lerner stated that no further action is needed and it will be left as is.

f. North Beach Firepit/ Boat Hazard Removal - Mr. Lerner stated that he would be talking to Atty. Goodman about the removal of this boat hazard. Mr. Ronzio stated that Mr. Rosenthal had expressed some concern about this in the past and felt something should be done before next summer. Mr. Ronzio suggested that the district might wish to consider building a fire pit next to the beach on North Beach rather than have people build fires directly on the sand. The committee deferred taking action as they wished to look into it over the winter.  

6. Website Postings - Ms. Fishell stated that there are some nice pictures of the picnic tables up on the website, as well as some new pictures of the beaches. Mr. Ronzio asked that the updated new district phone number be posted. 

7. Any other business to come before the Board - Mr. Lerner reminded all present that moving forward the district needed signed hard copy contracts in place before work can be started. He further stated that this is a DOR and requirement. 

Dry Hydrant Status - Mr. Ronzio explained that the Town has talked about replacing the dry hydrant on Fireside Lane, Mr. Ronzio advised that the committee needed to stay on top of this as they have put a lot of money into this area and do not want the dam impacted in any way. Ms. Fitzsimmons agreed to speak with the appropriate town officials.

8. Property Donations (Busch Map 215 Lot 88 and Richter Map 216 Lot 508) - Mr. Ronzio stated that there is nothing new to report, as this is still in the hands of the attorney. 

9. Public Input – Previously discussed above  

10. Review Correspondence - Mr. Ronzio presented correspondence received during the month. Committee members reviewed and discussed. 

11. Warrant #4 FY 2015 - Mr. Lerner reviewed the warrant with the committee. Mr. Eldred made a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded, motion to approve the warrant as presented was unanimously approved. 

Mr. Lerner stated that he has received a bill from the SFNA that must to be paid this month.

Mr. Ronzio stated that he could create another warrant in order to pay the bill from the SFNA, in a very short amount of time but he would have to get his computer to do it. Mr. Eldred made a motion to continue the meeting to a date and time certain that being until later today October 11th at 12:30 PM to allow Mr. Ronzio time to prepare a warrant to pay the SFNA bill, Ms. Fishell seconded; the meeting is suspended at 11:36 AM to be reconvened at 12:30 PM.  

With a quorum present, Mr. Lerner reconvened the meeting, which had been suspended at 11:38 AM at 12:30 PM.
12. Warrant #4A FY 2015 - Mr. Lerner reviewed the warrant with the committee. Mr. Eldred made a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded, motion to approve the warrant as presented was unanimously approved.
13. Adjournment - Mr. Taylor made a motion to adjourn, Mr. Eldred seconded; Meeting adjourned at 12:35 PM.  
Schedule - Next meeting Saturday, October 11, 2014.

Respectfully submitted,
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Clerk & Treasurer

Sherwood Forest Lake District 

___________________________________________

Howard G. Lerner (Chair)
___________________________________________

Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair)

___________________________________________

Nancy J. Fishell
___________________________________________

Vernice D. Cowell
___________________________________________

Elise L. Fitzsimmons

___________________________________________

William F. Maier

___________________________________________

Dennis B. Guerri

___________________________________________

Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate)
11/7/14
2
11/7/14
3

